
Woodlawn School 
Creating Opportunity, Sharing Success 

 
Drumoyne Gardens  

West Monkseaton  
Whitley Bay  

NE25 9DL 
0191 6432590 
office@woodlawnschool.org.uk 

www.woodlawn.org.uk 
Facebook - Woodlawn School    
Twitter@WoodlawnLive                                                   

 

 

    ‘The school’s work to promote pupils’ personal development and welfare is outstanding’ – Ofsted October 2018 

 

 

Thursday 7th Jan 2021 

 

Dear Parents and Carers at Woodlawn School, 

Thank you for all your positive comments regarding opening of school this week. The staff have 

worked hard to get all of the increased restrictions in place to support school opening on 

Wednesday. We want to assure you we are doing everything in our power to make the school safe 

for both pupils and staff during the current lockdown period. 

I am writing to make you aware we will be required to close early each Friday. Pupils will have lunch 

then leave site at 12:30pm each Friday. This will start Friday 15th January 2021. 

This is to support planning and preparation for our teaching staff. We are unable to schedule this 

currently as we usually would due to the tighter restrictions on mixing bubbles. Previously we had 

teachers and tutors who would provide this support to classes across school but we are no longer 

having staff cross the class bubbles. 

I have contacted transport for North Tyneside and they are able to pick up children at 12:30pm, to 

facilitate. 

I appreciate this may cause difficulty for you as parents and carers but hope you understand we are 

trying our very best to create the safest environment for all pupils. 

Thank you again for your support. 

 

Please take care and stay safe. 

Gill Wilson 
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